Alberta Aboriginal Court Worker Program

	Status
	In effect



	Jurisdiction
	Alberta



	Body Responsible
	Alberta Justice and Attorney General, Court Services Division  

	Subjects
	Aboriginal Persons; Access to Justice



	Timelines
	The Program has been in existence in Alberta since about 1985.


	Description of Reforms
	The Aboriginal Court Worker Program delivers province wide services to Aboriginal people who are involved in the justice system in either family or criminal court. The program is intended to facilitate and enhance access to justice by assisting Aboriginal people to obtain fair and culturally sensitive treatment in the justice system, especially during the court process. 

The Program seeks to provide to all eligible Aboriginal persons appearing in court who are charged with an offence under any federal or provincial statute or municipal by-law:

· counselling; 

· greater understanding of the nature of the charges against them and the philosophy and functioning of the criminal justice system;

· information about their rights under the law and availability of legal aid or other resources, including alternative justice options and possible outcomes; and

· referrals to legal aid or other resources.

In addition, the Program seeks to assist in enhancing the awareness and appreciation of the values, customs, languages and socio-economic conditions of Aboriginals by those involved in the administration of the criminal justice system.

The Program can be accessed at any point during the pre-court or court appearance process. The Program does not provide legal advice in relation to court procedures. There is no cost to access the Program. 




